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UPCOMING MEETING DATES:

APRIL 26th –----Fourth Sunday
MAY 17th  -------Third Sunday
JUNE 14th   -------BIRD FAIR 
JUNE 28th -------Fourth Sunday
RAINBOW FEATHERS BIRD CLUB

Who we are and what we are about

· Non Profit club with members throughout the tri-county area, single bird owners, or just thinking of getting a bird, families, breeders, exhibitors, all are welcome.

· Support scholarships for avian vet students

· Yearly Bird Fair

· Club Library for members

· Grooming available

· Avian rescue/relocation programs

· Monthly meetings with programs of interest to members.

· Monthly newsletter

· Periodic Service projects

· Field Trips

· Educational Programs upon request

· Make-it-take-it workshops and more…….

Come join us and have your feathers preened by other Pet Bird Enthusiasts

Rainbow Feathers Bird Club Elected Officers:

President – Dave Carol 734-422-5981


Email – sweettweeters@comcast.net 

Vice President – Steve Plafchan 734-513-0030


Email – splafchan@twmi.rr.com 

Secretary– Kathe Cote 313-728-2211

Email – Gardenfrog1967@yahoo.com
Treasurer and Membership Secretary – 
Tammy Carol 734-422-5981


Email – sweettweeters@comcast.net 

Board of Trustees – 

Mary Perva 517-672-9528

Susan Dixon 248-330-6938
            Email – susanhdixion@hotmail.com

Henry Jedrzejek-734-427-3187
            Email- bigduke@comcast.net
ALL HEALTHY AND CLIPPED BIRDS ARE ALWAYS WELCOME TO ACCOMPANY THEIR HUMAN COMPANIONS TO THE MONTHLY MEETINGS.  WE MEET AT THE UNITED METHODIST CHURCH, 6443 MERRIMAN ROAD BETWEEN FORD AND WARREN IN GARDEN CITY.  MEETINGS START AT 2:00 PM.

Anyone interested in becoming a member please contact Tammy Carol @ 734-422-5981 or by e-mail sweettweeters@comcast.net 
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Steve Plafchan is now doing the newsletter.  All ads and articles will be due the 1st weekend of the month for publishing in the current month’s newsletter.  Please send all items to him at 11021 Henry Ruff Livonia, MI 48150 or email to splafchan@twmi.rr.com
Everyone is encouraged to submit articles for the newsletter – this is YOUR newsletter.

Articles and/or pictures copied from other publications must be accompanied with written permission from original publication and author; this needs to be provided to the editor along with the article and/or picture.

Editor reserves the right to approve and/or edit any articles submitted prior to publication.

Ads will be run free for members having a one-time sale (baby birds, etc.).  Those wishing to run ads multiple times or for a business must purchase a business membership.
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· Ask owner’s permission to handle/feed bird(s) and remember to return bird to the owner.
· Wash hands prior/after bird handling.

· When bringing companion birds to club meetings, only bring birds that you have had vet checked and in your possession for at least 30 days.

· Clean up after yourself and your bird(s) 
before you leave.
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CLUB WELFARE

. Please contact Jean Jedrzejek at 734-427-3187 or e-mail her at bigduke@comcast.net if you know of any club member who is in the hospital or has lost a loved one.
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Monthly snack list
We have decided to stop soliciting for snack volunteers for our meetings and make the format a potluck venue.  The reasoning for this is two fold; there have been very few members signing up for snacks and many members just bring dishes and deserts without signing up.  So from now on our meetings will be a potluck fair, YUM!!  
[image: image14.wmf]From the prez:
Spring will it ever get here I am waiting for it but I can’t seem to find it anywhere.  It seems that Ole Man Winter is just hanging around just to annoy us. Well it’s working!  Enough of that, the March meeting was great so many people and the food was spectacular and it was just fun.  It is so nice to go to a meeting like this and truly feel no stress and be totally relaxed.  No drama and a true spirit of fun that prevails at our meetings.  To be able to joke around with someone and not have them take offense and then to give it right back and make us all laugh that is what it is supposed to be.  I love the fact that people feel comfortable enough to kid around with me at the meetings whether it be my shiny bald head or vertically challenged self it is good to laugh and I am glad we can do that.  The most enjoyable thing is the feeling of belonging, I feel that at the meetings we all truly fit together and that makes it a safe place for all of us bird brains.  So let us continue this feeling of belonging and fun as we plow ahead into the coming event season.  I will always say this about you guys and I truly mean it YOU GUYS ROCK!!!!!!!

                          Until Next Time

                             Your Prez 

                                  Dave
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Voice of the Veep 
  Two months away!  Our annual bird fair is on Sunday June 14th.  I’m hoping all of you are as excited as I am.  The fair is at the same venue in Redford and we’re going to need as much assistance from all of you to make it a success.  In case anyone isn’t sure the address is: VFW Post 345, 27345 Schoolcraft Road (I-96 service drive) Redford, MI 48239.   On Saturday, the night before the fair, at my house we will be loading a U-Haul ® truck with used cages, raffle prizes and anything else that needs to go to the hall.  We will probably be at my house about 5:00 pm to start the loading. The work starts at 6:00AM on Sunday when we have to unload the truck, set up for the raffle, cover tables, run extension cords, set-up used cages and play stands and put lawn signs up around the neighborhood.  At 7:00AM the real work starts because we have to start helping vendors bring in their wares and be on hand to help anyone who needs help.  One area of help that we fell short at last year was after the fair.  We lost all our help!  I know it’s a long day but please, we still need help after the fair helping vendors load and clearing out of the hall.


Oops, I did it again!  I know this sounds like the title to a bad country song but no, it’s in reference to me, my birds and their love of paper bags.  Pookie and JB love to play inside of and chew apart large brown grocery bags so I give them bags as toys.  I open them and put them on the kitchen floor so they can go inside them, chew holes in the bottoms and just basically have fun destroying them.  Well there was an open bag by the counter one day a few weeks back; when I came home I emptied my pockets and unbeknown to me my money clip fell off the counter into the bag.  Needless to say the next time I saw the bag (and my money clip) it was chewed into what appeared to be thousands of itty bitty pieces.  The only parts of the bills unmolested was the portions under the clip, this was about the size of two postage stamps.   As I shooed JB and Pookie away from the large pile of brown paper and money shreds the two of them looked at me in such a way it seemed they were saying. “Look at the awesome job we did, aren’t you proud.”


All I could do was take the bits and separate the money bits from the bag bits (which took about three hours), put the money bits in an envelope with a letter explaining what happened and how much I estimated was there.  Addressed the envelope to the Bureau of Engraving and Printing and mailed it off.  At this time I’m still waiting and hoping for a check from the Treasury Dept. reimbursing me for one of the most costly bird toys I’ve ever had!

                           Your Veep

                               Steve
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                                     A Minute with Kermit (Secretary’s Report)


Hello Flock members and Human companions, March meeting was fantastic. The minutes and treasure report we read and approved.


We discussed the Heritage Festival and the dates are August 21-23, we would love to have all members who can come out and help please attend. Our booth is very busy and the extra help is appreciated. We have a new event on June 13th that we have never been to and it is the Garden City Flea Circus downtown Festival. It will take place on June 13 the day before our Bird Fair. It will be located on Middlebelt and Ford road. I will get the address for you in the next Newsletter. Did I happen to say that I was not happy Mrs. Tammy did not make her Mac and Cheese for the meeting, now this cannot happen in the Future it is the staple of the meetings. Ok back to the meeting sorry I just had to say that. We have donation letterss to get donations for the Bird fair available, we accept all donations except live animals. Please contact Tammy if you need one emailed to you or you can get them at the next meeting.

Charles Dixon is making his bird stands that are for sale, all the money collected will be donated back to the club to make more stands. He is going to give one away to everyone who makes a donation at the Fair. Let’s support Charles and purchase one. Thank you, Charles for your support to our flock. 

We have more senior shows coming up and could really use the extra hands. If you do not want to bring your bird you don’t have to but help with handling the birds that are there would be appreciated as well. 


We also had a very special guest come to the meeting and many members went outside to see this majestic Owl brought by a member. 


One great thing is that the humans voted in six new members to the flock. WELCOME EVERYONE!!!!. 

Ok well that sums it up and we had a great meeting with great food and laughter. Please join is at the next meeting which is April 26th SEE YOU THEN!!!!!
                                        Kermit & Kathe



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As you know we are approaching a very busy season of both outdoor and indoor events, the Ypsilanti Heritage Festival and the All American Family Pet Expo to name two of many events that we will be attending.  Along with doing these events comes something that we have become accustom to and that is drawing huge crowds.  With that being said there are certain rules that must be followed to insure that birds do not go missing and the owner does not have heart failure wondering where that bird is.  So I would like to pass on to you the rules of etiquette for doing high traffic events.   If you have someone else’s bird other than your own always follow these rules.  First let the owner of the bird know that you have that bird so they know where and who the bird is with.  Second stay within eyesight of the bird’s owner.  We love the fact that many of us can handle each other’s bird and it gives the owner peace of mind when they can see where their bird is.  Third and most important never ever hand a bird to someone and then walk away.  With the huge crowds we attract it would be very easy for someone to steal a bird if you take your eyes off of it for even a few seconds. Fourth, always take the bird back from the person you have handed it to and never let them hand it to someone else.  Finally, return the bird either back to the owner or its time out stand, if you put it on the stand let the owner know that you have done so.  This will help avoid the owner having panic attacks and keep everyone happy, relaxed and the event fun for all!
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Rambling with Rambo

I waited until later in the month to write my column.  I wanted to see what was going to happen at the meeting first.  So let’s begin.  

The monthly meeting in March was lots of fun.  Even with the cold weather, we had a really good turnout.  The food was great, oh and so much of it this time.  Thank you everyone.  I’m so grateful for the pizza.  I usually don’t get any at home.  Michael said that chili was nowhere near as spicy as he expected.  He did go back for second helping.

I had a wonderful time seeing some special friends.  There is one person I have not seen in a LONG, LONG time.  “Hello, where are you? We miss you.”

Well, let’s move onto the rest of the month.  I went to 2 shows this month.  Now the first was a real adventure.  It was way out some place we had never been.  Michael got really lost.  So he saw 2 guys in the park with their dogs.  He pulled in there.  “Daddy, you are on the bike path.”  He said, “We’ll only be a second.”

“Um Daddy, there is a Blue car back where we came in.  Oh it the Sheriff.  He can help us find the show.”

This guy in the pretty brown outfit, with that shiny thing on his shirt said, “Sir, this insurance and registration is expired.” After calling someone, to see if Daddy is wanted for killing anyone, the sheriff said, “I’m going to let you off with a warning.  I could give you a ticket AND tow your car.”  Thank you sir.

Needless to say, we were late for the show. We were there for the Cockatoo part.

The next show went much better.  We were there for part of the setup.

During my part Michael had a funny story about Packo.  This is what happened before we left for the show.

Michael wanted Packo to come with us.  So he went to get Packo.  Their conversation went like this:  Daddy, “Packo, step up.” Packo, “No.”  Daddy (in his irritated voice), “Packo, Step Up.”   Packo, “No.”  Daddy – now he is getting upset, not quite mad, “You brat.  I don’t have time. You can stay home.”

Now is the really good part.  As Daddy was leaving the room, Packo starts laughing at him.  Well, it was really too funny for Daddy to get mad.

The show went great. I was even nice around Tammy today.  For being good, Daddy took me to Taco Bell.  There we met a nice family.  The little girl loved me.  And after seeing our pictures, the mother asked for a card.  Then she turned to the girl.  She said, “Let’s ask your teacher if these people can bring the birds to your school.”

Oh wow!  We might get to do another School Show.  Those are so fun.

Oh my. I’m rambling on again
                              As always, Have Fun,
                          Be Good and Remember

                                      Macaws Rule

                                            Rambo
PONDERIN’ WITH PACKO
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A COCKATOO WITH AN ATTITUDE



Well friends, feathered and un-feathered, I have settled in to my new home. NOW LET THE GAMES BEGIN.  The competition is on.  The competition between Rambo, and Myself, that is.

So who can write the best monthly column? Who can make the most noise? I have that one nailed.  Who can eat the most?  Pretty sure that will be Rambo.

As I said, I have now settled into my new home.  This home is an exciting place.  There is a nice big window I can look out all day.  We have a few squirrels that play on the roof over my room.   I always have to see if they are out front, or overhead. Then there is the neighborhood dogs, and cats.  Someone is always running around.  You should see the reaction of those critters when I let loose with a good squawk.

This new home is also peaceful at times.  Every afternoon, we all take a nap.  That lady, my new mommy, wants to watch TV, in quiet.  Also, every night at bedtime Michael puts on some soft music for us.  And, most of the time we share the same room; all three of us – myself, Michael, and Rambo.  We are all safe and comfy.

My new daddy (Michael) is really good to me. I get lots of attention, and lots of treats.  Even the lady here treats me good. The other day Michael was not home. Mommy had to put me in my house.  I went in when she came into the room. Even though I went in real good for her, she still gave me a Pistachio.  These are my favorite treats.  I’m not sure about her yet.  She treats me well, and has never yelled at me.  But she is not my old mommy.  I really miss her.

Michael keeps wishing the weather would get warm (I’m writing this in the middle of March).  He says I need to meet new people.  He said we can start with meeting the people at the bank, and pet store.  These are safe places for me.  That first trip meeting all you Rainbow Feathers, was just TOO MUCH.  I had never been around so many birds, or people, ever.  That was scary. 

I must tell you about something I did.  Daddy takes Rambo to all these places to meet new people.  There everyone brings a bird (or some bring many).  They tell stories about us, and show how smart we are.  Michael wanted me to go with them to one of these.  I told him “No”.  I was happy right here.  When Michael told me to Step Up again, I said, “No” again.  I just laughed at him as he left.  Later Rambo told me Michael actually thought it was funny.

Now, I need to think up a tag line to end my column with.  We’ll have to Ponder This One.
                                                Packo.
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

People never cease to amaze and confuse me plus the internet and well meaning friends don’t help. Sometimes it is just their own silly notions that leave us shaking our heads here are a few.

On Gentleman wanted a female Cockatiel for his male because it seemed lonely since the female passed away. I suggested another male to reduce the possibility of accidental babies. He was horrified that I would suggest a male for his male he doesn’t support that lifestyle. I thought are you really telling me what I think you are telling me? They are birds after all.

A woman had a Cockatiel that had laid eggs in the past and was told by a friend of hers that she should breed her bird once and she will not lay eggs anymore. So she wanted a male to do just that. I told her that it doesn’t work that way with birds and it was a bad idea. She called me back and told me she had talked to her friend and her friend said I was wrong also that her friend had been in breeding for years. So I asked what her friend bred and she told me Poodles. I told her dogs and birds do not breed the same and asked her when was the last time her bird had laid an egg, a year and a half ago she said. I then cited chickens can lay eggs without a male present and told her to leave well enough alone. I hope she did.

Finally Steve and I had gotten the same call wanting ALL the birds in the rescue they did not care what kind they would take them all. When pressed for the reason why they wanted them all they would not give a straight answer so they were told by both Steve and I no way would we even consider doing that. When you know what froze over and I do not mean Michigan either would that happen.

These are the more recent request and I am sure not the last or the weirdest we will get!
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  Rescue update
The rescue continued to have success on placing foster birds in new homes. This past month we placed a Cockatiel: Ringo, a Timneh African Grey: Ruby, a Sun Conure: Ellie Mae and a Congo African Grey, Pepper
We also rescued a number of gently used cages which will be available at our bird fair in June.  If you are interested be sure to stop by “Honest Steve’s Used Cages” table at the fair
 As is standard for our adopted birds they went to their new homes with cages, toys and food.  We are only able to do this because of you, our members.

We want to thank all of our club members for your generous participation in our monthly raffles and your donations of toys and food.  It is you, the members that enable us to send our rescued birds to their new adopted homes fully outfitted with cages, food, and toys.  Your generosity also allows us to pay for vet care if needed and have made our rescue the success that it is.  THANK YOU! THANK YOU!  
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 Attention Kroger Shoppers

We received a note from Kroger that anyone in the club that signed up for the community rewards program must reenroll 4/1 thru 5/1 for the May 1st start

All members do need to re-enroll between April 1st 2015 and May 1st 2015 for the May 1ststart of the program.  

· To re-enroll on-line they just simply go to www.krogercommunityrewards.com    

· click “sign in”

· enter their email and password

· click “enroll now” 

· put in the NPO number or part of the organizations name

· check the correct group

· click “enroll”

Once completed they are then enrolled for the charity earnings during May 1st 2015 to April 30th 2016. 

If someone re-enrolls after May 1st they will only earn from the day they enrolled until April 30th 2016. 

If it is the first time a member is enrolling they will be prompted to register their Kroger card into the program. 

Anyone having an issue with their email address or password can call 1-800-KROGERS for customer service.

[image: image7.jpg]



BIRTHDAY GREETINGS to:
PAT GREENWOOD                         MAY 2
ZAIDA MARIA PLAUD                     MAY 2
SHARON MURPHY                         MAY 3
JOSEPH FONTANA                         MAY 5
MICHAEL GYARMATI                     MAY 5
JIM KAMINSKI                                  MAY 11
DAVE CAROL                                   MAY 13
SUE GOUIN                                       MAY 13
DALE DOMEIER                               MAY 15
LANCE KNUDSON                           MAY 16
JIM HAGER                                       MAY 17
RITA REED                                      MAY 18
RANDY BRATCHER                       MAY 20
EMMA SCHOENFELNER                MAY 21
BILL MEDLEN                                 MAY 23
MICHELLE TODD                            MAY 25
LANGE BOUGENOY                       MAY 30
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Out and About with Pookie

It’s really awesome having such a kind and considerate companion human like Steve.  He goes out of his way to provide all of us with great toys to chew upon and wonderful foraging opportunities.  


One of the best toys that he provides for us is brown paper bags, all sizes from the large grocery store bag to smaller lunch type bags.  He takes the smaller bags and puts nuts and other treats inside of them, then places the bag on the floor by our cages or inside of our cages.  The bags rattle and clatter when shaken then once we chew open the sack, discovering the treats inside is an added bonus.  Larger grocery style bags are even better.  He opens these bags up and places them sideways on the floor by our cages or he places treats and toys in them.  When the bag is on its side we can walk inside of it and hide or us the mini cave to emerge from and attack Steve’s toes.


One day last month Steve elevated the paper bag concept to a new level!  The large grocery bag was placed on the kitchen floor underneath the opened dishwasher door (which concealed it) and inside the grocery bag he placed a packet of greenish clipped pressed cloth paper.  I don’t know where this stuff comes from but I do know that it is one of the greatest toys to chew upon.  As a general rule he keeps these toys tightly folded with a metal clip around them inside of his pants pockets or he places them upon the kitchen counter where only he can access them for pleasure.  Well, this was our lucky day not only did he give us this toy to chew on he placed the clipped wad inside of a brown bag under the dishwasher door.  JB and Calvin discovered the treasure first and by the time I joined the chew fest they had reduced the toy to half of its starting size.  Joining in I managed to reduce it into hundreds if little itty bitty beak sized bits which we scattered everywhere under the dishwasher door and inside the bag.  This paper cloth is amazing by the way it slices between our beaks, an enterprising parrot can reduce this stuff to bits smaller than a fingertip.  Steve was awed by what we accomplished; when he saw the little shreds of greenish paper on the floor and inside the bag he literally screamed with delight. We were all so proud standing off to one side watching him retrieve all the little bits and the clip, placing all of them in an envelope.  Yes, he was so proud he collected all the parts of the greenish cloth paper and mailed them to his uncle, somebody he called Sam at the treasury department.  This Uncle Sam lives at a place called the Bureau of Engraving and Printing.  We just hope he enjoys our handy work as much as Steve does!   

                             Chirps and Squawks

                                       Pookie
Avast ye Mates                              
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  CAPTIANS 
   CORNER
Greetings Mate’s
Well it seems that spring is here at least in theory.  The reason I know that is because we did our first program of the season a couple of weeks ago and we were a huge hit.  I cannot lie I like the way they ooooh and ahhhh over us and are totally blown away by our colors.  There is one thing that has J.B., Sparky and I just a bit ruffled and that is we are the stars and our pet humans get all the credit.  Seriously, it is called a bird program for a reason not a human program they come to see us not them.  Would you honestly believe that our pet humans Dave and Steve would elicit the response we get when we make our grand entrance, I hardly even think so.  Still they get all the credit and the hugs, (you think I didn’t notice my pet human getting one, really?).  This needs to change without us their programs would be nothing but hot air, (not to say they aren’t already).  In all fairness we are the stars they are just a needed accessory to our stunning beauty.  Kind of like beauty and the beast and I don’t need to remind you who the beasts are, certainly not us.  So I propose we show them just who the real stars are J.B., Sparky and I plus the others are working on a plan to set things straight.  We will show them but it might have to wait until the time is right but until then. 

                                      Cheers 

                                     Captain Morgan
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        BIRD
   FAIR 


Our annual bird fair is now going to be on Sunday June 14th and will be at the same location as last year.  The location is VFW Post 345 at 27345 Schoolcraft (I-96 service drive) Redford, MI 48239.

We are not going to be able to set up for the fair the night before as we have in years past but we will be getting access to the hall about 6:00 AM.  The tentative plan is load a U-Haul® truck the evening before with Cages and stuff at Steve’s house.  In the morning before the fair starts we will bring in all the cages, raffle items and supplies.

We will need as much help as we can get at 6:00 AM to cover tables, price cages, run electricity and set up the raffle. Hopefully this will mostly be finished by 7:00 AM when the vendors will start arriving.  We need help holding doors open and assisting vendors move in at this time.  They really appreciate this; it’s something that rarely occurs for them at other fairs and keeps them coming back.  During the fair we will need help at the admissions desk, assisting at the raffle, rescue, and bake sale tables.  Another time when help is needed is after the fair doing the clean-up.

This is our rescue’s largest fundraiser of the year, so please; one and all come and make this fair the success of past years.  We have rented out a record number of tables this year with many first time vendors. Let’s show them what a dynamic group we are by assisting them in every way possible.


Come on out and lend a hand even if you haven’t signed up.  You don’t have to stay all day; any time you can help would be wonderful.
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CLUB T-SHIRTS

Good news!  Tracy Hilka who is Bella Embroidery is now going to make our club shirts.  The price for t-shirts, including our logo embroidered on it, is $10.00 for sm. to Xl and $12.50 for 2xl to 5xl.  These are Gildan brand #8000 50/50 t-shirts, there are lots of colors.

What you do is go our website www.rfbirdclub.com  and click on the tab “RF GEAR”or to her website. 

 www.sportswearcollection.com/bellaemb
Then type Gildan in the search box (this will put you on the Gildan page).

Look down the page and find Gildan DryBlend 50/50 T-shirts #8000

Click on the icon and this will open the page with all the colors and sizes.

Choose your size and color(s) and add it to your Cart.

On the cart page there is a place for comments when you place your order, in this box tell Tracy you would like your shirt embroidered with the 

Rainbow Feathers Bird Club Logo

When she receives your order she will send you a PayPal ® invoice

In a short time you will receive your new club shirt in the mail.


If you don’t have internet access or a PayPal ® account you can contact me, Steve Plafchan and we’ll figure out a solution to get you a shirt.


She has many items available (hats, tote bags, etc.) that she can put our logo on if you wish.  She has given us a catalog full of things you can order, all the prices are retail and she receives a wholesale price so  you will have to talk to her about pricing. (IE prices will be less than what’s listed in the catalog.)

       BITS from BABY
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Howdy Pilgrims, I was told that spring is around the corner, but which corner is it. If it does not come soon we will have to head south.

The March meeting had a great turn out. There were fifty-nine members and eight guests and seven of them joined our flock. We must be doing something right to keep more and more folks joining ever month, you think!

Now for the feathered member we had forty at the meeting this month. There were eight African Grays, eight Macaws, and seven Cockatoos. If I was there we could of made it a three way tie. The other types of Parrots came to seventeen.

I finally made it to my first program in March and it was a hoot. We have five shows in the coming months and then there is our 18th Annual Rainbow Feathers Bird Fair the 14th of June. I’m sure there will be more programs coming up soon.

I hope to be at the next meeting so I can report first hand of the fun that goes on there.

 

God bless, till I see you all at the meeting,

                                Your friend Baby
>< >< >< >< ><>< >< >< >< ><>< 









Now the Rangers have been called upon to rescue many Parrots and Finches but this time it would be what can be called the bane of many statues and the resident of the overpasses.  It was a Pigeon.  This my friends was no ordinary Pigeon no not at all and before you get all carried away with this bird having magical properties or granting wishes you all should know what made this girl special.  It was her feet her feathery feet.  Most birds feathers stop at the feet not this one; feathers covered the feet right down to the toes.  It was an odd sight for the Rangers to see for they had seen Pigeons but none like this.  What made Sherry (yes that was her name and no I don’t know if it was after the drink) even more amazing was the fact she lived indoors not outdoors like most pigeons.  That is why they took her.  Sherry was a beautiful graham cracker brown and white but it was those feet that made her stand out.  Now you might ask what did they do with a Pigeon?  Well there were club members that knew exactly what to do with her and what kind she was so she went to live with them.  What made her more amazing is she was hand tamed.  It was a rescue to remember and the only Pigeon they have ever done.  Still there were others that needed their assistance and they could not rest until they have completed their mission to keep rescuing bird until they are no longer needed (Which isn’t happening anytime soon) for they are THE RESCUE RANGERS!!!!!!!
Stay tuned for our next exciting adventure A Mixed Flock in Lincoln Park!
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UP COMING EVENTS
As of

April 2nd  2015
April 22nd            Bird Show

                       Arkay Center for

                   Handicapped Adults Taylor 

                      25524 Goddard Rd.

                      Taylor, MI 48180

                      12:00 PM Set-up (noon)

                      1:00 PM Show

****NOTE DATE CHANGED TO****  ****ONE WEEK LATER****

April 27th          Senior Show

                     Caretel Inns of Brighton

                       1014 East Grand River 

                       Brighton, MI 48116

                           2:00 Set-up 

                           3:00 Show

May 5th           Educational Show

              AARP Meeting at Wayne County
                          Community College
                         in the Ray Mix Room

                            21000 Northline

                             Taylor, MI 48180

                            11:30 AM   Set-up

                            12:30 PM  Show

May 12th            Senior Show

                        Village Care Center

                       22600 W. Main St.

                      Armada, MI 48005
                          1:00 PM set-up

                          2:00 PM show

June 13th         Garden City Flea Circus

                   Parking Lot at the Corner of

                        Middlebelt & Ford Rd

                  We will be there for a few hours

                          Starting at 10 AM

June 14th      Rainbow Feathers Bird Club

                      18th Annual Bird Fair

                      $3.00 Adm. 10AM to 4PM

                          VFW Post 345   

                      27345 Schoolcraft Rd.

                          Redford, MI 48239   

                        10:00AM to 4:00PM

July 22nd            Summer Camp Show

                       Jewish Community Center

                         15110 West 10 Mile Rd.

                             Oak Park, MI 48237

                                12:30PM Set-up

                                 1:30PM Show

August 21st    Ypsilanti Heritage Festival

August 22nd     Riverside Park

August 23rd    Friday Noon- 830PM

                        Saturday 10-8:30 PM

                        Sunday    11-6 PM

Oct 17th & 18th 

                                  Guardians for Animals

                                   Pet Expo

                              Madison Place

                      876 Horace Brown Drive

                   Madison Heights, MI  48071

                Sat Times 10 AM to 5 PM

                Sun Times 11 AM to 4 PM

We hopefully will be setting up on Friday like last year

PET EXPO
Nov. 21st               Noon to 8pm

Nov. 22nd               10am to 8pm

Nov. 23rd               11am to 5pm

            Suburban Collection Showplace

                     46100 Grand River

                       Novi, MI 48374

We will be setting up on Thursday Nov. 20th most likely around 9:00 am.  Please remember no birds will be allowed through the front door.

***NOTE******NOTE******NOTE***


There has been some confusion from the loyal readers of Bird Droppings as to which events they are allowed to bring their own bird(s) to.  As a point of reference and for future information please we want everyone to be aware that when you see the line:

 *****Our Club Has a Booth at This Event*****

following or “Educational Show” preceding an event listing it means we are attending the event in an official capacity representing our club and rescue.  At these events all club members are welcomed to bring their feathered companions with them.  Also please note that our space is very limited at some of these events but don’t let this stop you from joining us, we will find a way for you and your birdie buddy to fit in and enjoy the fun.

***NOTE******NOTE******NOTE***

*CANCELATION CONFUSION *


A few of our scheduled events have been canceled at the last minute by the group staging the event.  If you do not regularly participate in the shows but plan on attending please call Steve (734-513-0030) to make sure the event is still a go.  
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10 steps to a better relationship with your parrot

By Liz Wilson,CVT

1)  Ensure your companion bird is healthy by doing annual check-ups and routine diagnostics with your experienced avian veterinarian. Since birds hide the obvious signs of illness, allowing basic annual testing is critical to the early detection of medical problems.
2)  Ensure your companion bird is consuming a good diet. This is critical to the proper functioning of its immune system and increases its potential for a healthy life, as well as eliminating nutrition-based problem behaviors, such as some cases of feather destruction
3)  Ensure your companion bird lives in a sufficiently large cage, allowing it lots of room for exuberant wing-flapping exercise and energetic play; allow it daily out-of-cage time on play stations other than just the cage to minimize territorial behaviors. Encouraging healthy exercise can decrease problem behaviors like excessive screaming, since a tired parrot is a quiet parrot.
4)  Establish controls with your parrot by lovingly teaching it to respond to the simple commands of Up and Down, and setting clear and consistent limits on its behavior. By teaching manners and setting boundaries, parrots can become better companions.
5)  Give your parrot quality interaction daily, no matter how busy your life gets…even if for just 10-15 minutes of one on one time. Psittacines are biologically wild animals, and won’t retain their “tameness” without daily contact with people 

6)  Make your companion bird a member of the family, since it is a flock animal and extremely 
social.  Single birds should not be housed in rooms by themselves.
7)  Socialize your parrot to family and trusted friends, thereby teaching it to adapt to the society in which it lives. It should be comfortable interacting with and being handled by other people. Do not allow it to become over-bonded to one person.
8)   Assure your companion bird gets adequate rest, with 10-12 hours of dark, uninterrupted sleep time nightly. Sleep deprivation often leads to problem behaviors like biting, excessive screaming and feather destruction.
9)  Establish trust with your companion bird by teaching it that it is safe with you. Consistency is critical to establishing trust, as your parrot learns what to expect from you and what you expect from it.
10)  Accept your parrot for what it is, not what you want it to be. No matter how well trained it is, a healthy parrot may still be noisy messy and destructive because it’s a parrot!

	This article was funded by an educational grant from ZuPreem®, the makers of exceptional diets for extraordinary animals. ZuPreem® is committed to the advancement of knowledge regarding avian husbandry and nutrition. Working together, ZuPreem® and bird clubs with similar interests can support high-quality avian health in our worldwide community
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NORTH BRANCH ANIMAL HOSPITAL

17630 Twelve Mile Road * Southfield, MI 48076

248-557-7773

	FASHIONISTA WEAR
Custom Handmade Clothing, Hair and Body  Jewelry

Anything Parrot-ly

Custom Parrot Accessories 

Cage Covers, Shoulder Capes

 or anything else you might think of

Text, Message or Call me and ask

If I can make it I will
                         Lanah Harris

                         1- 734-502-3751             



ROOSE ANIMAL HOSPITAL

Kevin Roose, D.V.M. * Karen Knight, D.V.M.

509 W. Ann Arbor Trail * Plymouth, MI 48170

734-451-2870

	BIRDMAMA’S BIRD SITTING

SERVICE
Are you going out of town or on vacation? Do you have a feathered friend that is staying at home? Susan can help you with your problem she will birdie sit your bird(s) at her house.

For more information on rates and care specifics contact by phone or e-mail

Susan Dixon

                       1-248-330-6938

            susanhdixon@hotmail.com   

          


SPECIALTY PET SUPPLIES, INC.

1449 W. Ann Arbor Road * Plymouth, MI 48170

734-453-6930

Fax:  734-453-7127

M-F 10-7:30 * Sat 10-6 * Sun 12-4

WARREN WOODS VETERINARY HOSPITAL

29157 Schoenherr * Warren, MI 48314

586-751-3350

OAKLAND VETERINARY EMERGENCY GROUP

1400 Telegraph Rd * Bloomfield Hills, MI 48302

248-334-6877

     Free discount card                                    Open 7-Days          available to club members       Ask about our birdie day spa treatment

DISCOUNT PET & SUPPLIES

Specializing in Exotic Birds & Cages

1623 Middlebelt Rd. Livonia, MI 48154

734-513-6060

http://www.discountpetbirdstore.com/
[image: image8.jpg]STINGRAY BAY

MONDAY-SATURDAY 93090

17800 E. NINE MILE RD.
EASTPOINTE, MICHIGAN 48021
PHONE: 5967780547

B ;8867782238
WEB W STINGRAYBAYOFWMLCOM





SOUTHGATE ANIMAL HOSPITAL

Keith Cook, D.V.M. * Elieen Cook, D.V.M.

13697 Dix-Toledo Rd* Southgate, MI 48195

734-284-9122

ANIMAL EMERGENCY CENTER

24360 Novi Road * Novi, MI 48375

248-348-1788

265 E. 2nd St. * Rochester, MI 48307

248-651-1788

Both Locations are open 24 hours a Day

7 Days a Week

www.theanimalemergencycenter.com

	MUGSHOTS and MOUSE PADS
Species specific coffee mugs, mouse pads and other parrot

paraphernalia
                         Cheryl Hitter

                          734-422-2804
             *Put your pet’s picture on a mug or mouse pad*
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    MURALS

    AND OTHER

 CREATIONS                 

 BY MARY KAY PERVA
        734-207-0489

                        [image: image9.wmf]
	UV LIGHTING, HEATERS, VITIMINS AND OTHER SUPPLIES for your BIRDS, FISH and REPTILES

VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT

[image: image32.jpg]“ F——'
S
\ _——



zoomed.com


Veterinary Care Specialists

205 Rowe Road

Milford, MI 48380

248-684-0468

Open 24 Hours A Day 7 Days A Week
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BITE ME BIRD TOYS


Tony & Edie Riojas


4593 Howell Rd, Otter Lake, MI 48464

1-810-793-2093

bitemebirdtoys.com


NORTH BRANCH ANIMAL HOSPITAL


Frederick B. Shulak, D.V.M.


17630 Twelve Mile Road * Southfield, MI 48076


248-557-7773


ROOSE ANIMAL HOSPITAL


Kevin Roose, D.V.M. * Karen Knight, D.V.M.


509 W. Ann Arbor Trail * Plymouth, MI 48170


734-451-2870


SPECIALTY PET SUPPLIES, INC.


1449 W. Ann Arbor Road * Plymouth, MI 48170


734-453-6930


Fax:  734-453-7127


M-F 10-7:30 * Sat 10-6 * Sun 12-4


WARREN WOODS VETERINARY HOSPITAL


29157 Schoenherr * Warren, MI 48314


586-751-3350


OAKLAND VETERINARY EMERGENCY GROUP


1400 Telegraph Rd * Bloomfield Hills, MI 48302


248-334-6877


     Free discount card                                    Open 7-Days          available to club members       Ask about our birdie day spa treatment

DISCOUNT PET & SUPPLIES


Specializing in Exotic Birds & Cages


1623 Middlebelt Rd. Livonia, MI 48154


734-513-6060

http://www.discountpetandsupplies.com/

SOUTHGATE ANIMAL HOSPITAL


Keith Cook, D.V.M. * Elieen Cook, D.V.M.


13697 Dix-Toledo Rd* Southgate, MI 48195


734-248-9122


ANIMAL EMERGENCY CENTER


24360 Novi Road * Novi, MI 48375


248-348-1788


265 E. 2nd St. * Rochester, MI 48307


248-651-1788


Both Locations are open 24 hours a Day


7 Days a Week


www.theanimalemergencycenter.com


		MUGSHOTS and MOUSE PADS

Species specific coffee mugs, mouse pads and other parrot


paraphernalia

                         Cheryl Hitter


                          734-422-2804

             *Put your pet’s picture on a mug or mouse pad*
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		    Custom sizes up to 25” x 38” •

 Square or Rectangle cuts

PayPal plus Shipping available • Priced for 100 sheets 

White cover weight paper • Fresh clean cage everyday

Call or email us for your custom size

248.438.6572

               littlemancageliners@yahoo.com

Visit us on 

Facebook and Blogger!

                             little-man-cage-liners.blogspot.com
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What are you really feeding your bird?
Visit BirdFoodFactscom to find out.

How nutritious is the food in your bird’s food cup? To
find out, visit BirdFoodFacts.com. This website offers an
objective nutritional analysis based on protein, fat, fiber
and moisture. Choose from hundreds of food items most

common in a companion bird’s diet.

Finet 1t answers for IMpROve Qvian Heciin and rusison,

l I i3
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®/™ are marks registered in the U.S. Patent and Trademark Office and are trademarks of Premium Nutrifional Products, Inc. Al rights reserved. © 2011

Premium Nutritional Products
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    AND OTHER


 CREATIONS                 


 BY MARY KAY PERVA

        734-207-0489

[image: image4.jpg]“ F——'
S
\ _——






[image: image5.png]





		UV LIGHTING, HEATERS, VITIMINS AND OTHER SUPPLIES for your BIRDS, FISH and REPTILES


VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT


zoomed.com





Veterinary Care Specialists


205 Rowe Road

Milford, MI 48380

248-684-0468

Open 24 Hours A Day 7 Days A Week

“Baby Parrots Raised in a Home for a Home”







Specializing in Macaws, Greys, 



Amazons, and others.



Cages and Food at reasonable prices.







Contact Kaylee at 734-301-0486







www.kayleesparrotplace.com
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An easy and hea[thy alternative
to messy newspaper!

LL e M n Marty & Angie Crawford

248.438.6572
littlemancageliners@yahoo.com
little-man-cage-liners.blogspot.com







Custom sizes up to 25” x 38” + Square or Rectangle cuts
PayPal plus Shipping available ¢ Priced for 100 sheets
White cover weight paper * Fresh clean cage everyday

Call or email us for your custom size
248.438.6572
littlemancageliners@yahoo.com

[i Visit us on G
Facebook and Blogger!

little-man-cage-liners.blogspot.com
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